
We first learned about TEAMS from Rob & Sharla Walsh at our 
church picnic the year we joined St. Francis parish. We were 
very interested right away. It took a while to form a group but 
now we have completed Book 1 and are into Book 2.  Our 
group consists mostly of families with children of similar ages 
from our parish at St. Francis. 
 
The material from Fr. Caffarel has been exceptional. As a 
group of young families with busy schedules we do struggle at 
times with conflicts with our meeting dates/times but this 
second year we are becoming more consistent in our 
meetings. The more of a groove we find the more we get out of 
it. We have developed great friendships and the reflection on 
our marriage has been so good for us. While at times it can be 
challenging to find the time to put into the readings/writings/endeavors we know how much 
we get from them and how inspiring it is for us. Like anything with great reward it takes the 
time and effort. There is so much to derive from this material that we feel so blessed to 
have found TEAMS. Fr. Caffarel really developed something beautiful we hope continues to 
spread and grow! 
 
~ Mike & Lucynda Choi 


